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 ​Ehara taku toa I te toa takitahi,  
he toa takitini. ​ 

My achievements and strengths are not those of the individual, 
but those of the many​​. 

  
This reminds us that we all need each other. We all have abilities to contribute to 
the human family. These abilities are to be celebrated and shared. 
 
“As it is, God has put all the separate parts into the body as he chose. If they were 
all the same part, how could it be a body? As it is, the parts are many but the body 
is one. 

The eye cannot say to the hand, ‘I have no need of you,’ and nor can the head 
say to the feet, ‘I have no need of you.’ 

Now Christ’s body is yourselves, ​each of you with a part to play in the whole​.” 
- 1 Corinthians 12:18-22, 27 

 
 

Caritas Resources - Social Justice Week 2018 (9-13 September 2018) 
 



 

From the Principal 
As the term ends, we can reflect on all the positive things that have happened. 
Success for our students throughout the term including Chess, Sanfords Science 
Fair, Aoraki and CantaMaths, Lions Speech Competitions, Spelling and Social 
Studies Quiz, Gymnastics, Netball, Hockey and Basketball.  
 

Over the last few weeks we have been treated to some wonderful performances in 
the heats of St Joseph’s Got Talent. Next Wednesday night, the finals will be held 
in the school hall from 6.00pm.  
 

All are welcome to attend. A gold coin donation would be appreciated to cover 
costs. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

We warmly welcome the following students who have joined our school 
community - 
Jason Batchelor Room 2 

Yuri Vidal Room 1 
 

Class Award Winners 
Room Week 7 Week 8 

1 Archie West Avah Tompsett 

2 Mackenzie Bell Lewis Sugrue 

3 Hugh Laming Harry Bridson 

4 Mila van den Bergh Renzo 
Pettengell-Huerta 

5 Oscar Lee Nicole Bradley 

6 Sophie Stuart Millie Humphris 

7 Samuel Johnson Hunter Anderson 

8 Jordan Cormack Hannah Corry 

9 Tamzin Risman Molly Gallagher 

Terrific Behaviour Sienna Peneamene Fergus Divan 

Mercy Shield Milly McCone Jason Batchelor 
 



From the Board of Trustees 
School holidays are approaching fast, which means we are 75% of the way 
through the year!! 
 
With help from the School Community Group, the Board have been able to fund 
extra mathematics equipment to enhance their learning. Thank you goes to the 
tireless work these parents put in to continue fundraising for the added extras for 
our children. 
 
The Board has continued with their strategic plan focus, looking specifically at 
Partnerships with Parents and Whanau. This term the focus has been on 
streamlining the way we are sending out text messages. We have purchased an 
app called BEEP which integrates with our student management system and will 
be more cost effective than the current text messages. There will still be text 
messages but the more parents that download the app, the more cost effective 
this will be for the school. So, I would encourage you to download this app. 
 
Our next terms focus will be on Catholic Special Character, we have already sent 
out home learning and have a  survey for parents to complete which will help with 
our review of this. I encourage you to participate in this as it gives us valuable 
information for our planning. 
 
The Board have made the decision to fund an extra teacher to keep our 
classrooms numbers smaller which we believe makes a significant difference to 
our children's education. 
 
Have a safe and family-focused break, hopefully the students come back 
refreshed for the remainder of the school year. 
 
Sandfords Science Fair Success 

Our students achieved great results with their 
science investigations at the Sandfords Central 
South Island Science Fair. 
Congratulations to the following prize winners - 
Charlotte Boyce & Emma Jamieson, Riley 
Hamilton & Monica McDonald, Thomas Lysaght 
& Carter West, Olivia Piddington, Madison 
Sugrue.  
 

 



Leadership Assembly - Thursday 27 September 
2.00pm 
This term’s assembly will be held on Thursday 27 September at 2.00pm. You are 
all invited to this assembly where we recognise the leadership of our Year 7 & 8 
students. 
There will be no assembly on the last day of term. 
 

Term 4 - Summer Uniform 

At the start of next term we change over into summer unifroms. This includes 
wearing a school sunhat. Quite a few were left in the lost property box at the end 
of Term 1. 
The summer uniform consists of - 

GIRLS’ SUMMER 
 

School Tunic 
School Skirt (Year 7 & 8 only) 
White Blouse - short sleeve 
Maroon jersey  
White ankle socks or no socks with 
sandals 
Brown or black shoes (leather look​) 

BOYS’ SUMMER 
 

Grey polo shirt - short sleeve 
Grey shorts 
Maroon jersey 
Grey socks with maroon and blue 
bands or no socks with sandals 
Brown or black shoes (leather look) 

 

Catholic Special Character Internal Review 

An email was sent out earlier this week asking for feedback around our review of 
the Religious Education programme. It asked you to work with your children to 
complete their responses and to also respond yourselves. We appreciate you 
taking time to do this as your feedback is worthwhile in planning for the future. 
 
Netball Merger 

Further to the letter that was emailed out earlier in the term regarding the merger 
of netball between our school and Sacred Heart - 
The foundation committee is holding its first meeting next week. Our two parent 
representatives are Michelle Laming and Jeanna Munro.  
Our teacher representative is Amanda O’Brien. Carmel Brosnahan-Pye will also 
attend the initial meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Year 5 & 6 and 7 & 8 Lions Speech Competitions 

Rooms 6, 7, 8 & 9 competed for the right to represent the school at the Lions 
Speech Competition. 
Maevi Fleming won the Year 5 & 6 Competition with her speech on  
The Day in the Life of a Fly. 
The Year 7 & 8 competition was won by Madison Sugrue with her speech  
Is Homework Harmful? 
Mrs Talbot, our judge, was very impressed with the high standard of speeches 
and the presentation was wonderful. It was a very difficult decision when choosing 
just 1 student from each age group and the Year 4 students from Room 6 bode 
well for the future of public speaking at St Joseph’s School. 
Good luck to Madison Sugrue who will compete against other students from South 
Canterbury schools at the Year 7 & 8 Speech Competition to be held tonight. 
 
All points were tallied up for the House Competition and MacKillop narrowly won 
from Fennell with Mercy and Catherine coming in 3rd =. 
Year 4 
1st Grace Lysaght 
What My Life Will Be Like in 20 Years 
2nd = Amelia Fennessy & Sophie Stuart 
 
Year 5 & 6 
1st Maevi Fleming 
A Day in the Life of a Fly 
2nd = Maggie Divan & Lucy Flynn 
3rd = James Howey, Lavnya Singh & Lui Tupuola 
 
Year 7 & 8 
1st Madison Sugrue 
Is Homework Harmful? 
2nd Louisa Stuart 
3rd Ruby Ballantyne 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Chess Team 

A big thank you to the school community for getting behind the St Joseph's Chess 
Team.  
Over the last few weeks the team has had a Raffle, Quiz at The Sail and finally, a 
Black and White Mufti Day and sausage sizzle today.  Thank you for helping the 
team by purchasing raffles, being at the quiz and supporting today's mufti day and 
sausage sizzle.  
Funds raised so far - 
 

Quiz Night - ​and it was a  FANTASTIC NIGHT! $1800.00 

Mufti Day $265.00 

Raffle $213.00 

Sausage Sizzle $172.00 

Donation $40.00 

TOTAL $2490.00 
 

This total does not include deductions for further costs for the raffle and sausage 
sizzle.  
 

The Quiz team will travel to Auckland at the end of October to participate in the 
National Individual and Teams Chess Tournament.  Good luck! 
 

The results of the raffle are: 
1st Chris Siefert 
2nd Stephanie Johnson 
3rd Lisa Dobson 
  

Thank you to Industrial Controls South 
Canterbury for their generous sponsorship 
towards chess team costs​. 
 

Gymnastics 

The Gymnastics team of ​Maevi Fleming, Lucy Flynn, Karen McDonald, Olivia 
Passos-O’Brien ​and​ Bella Rodden​ competed in the South Canterbury Primary 
Schools’ Gymnastic Festival at Aorangi Stadium on Friday 7 September. 
Unfortunately, Maggie Divan had to pull out because of an injury. They competed 
very confidently in the B Grade section. 
Thanks go to Brya Honniwell and Nico Lee for coaching the team and for judging 
the C Grade section at the festival. 
 



 
Tabloid Sports and Mufti Day 

On ​Friday 28 September​ the senior students are organising a tabloid sports 
session as a positive, enjoyable way of finishing Term 3. This will run from 1.30 - 
2.45pm. 
This day is also the Mufti Day for the term​. 
Students are to wear clothing and footwear in 
which they can comfortably run, jump and 
throw.  
Students are to donate a gold coin please, which will contribute to the Caritas 
Social Justice focus - ​Enabling Communities. 
 
 

News Bytes of Faith 
Monday 17 September - Friday 21 September 
Why do priests were red vestments? Well, when we celebrate a particular feast 
day within Ordinary Time, the priest wears the colours of that feast. Red is used 
on Palm Sunday, on Good Friday, on Pentecost Sunday, on celebrations of the 
Lord’s Passion and on the feast days of the Apostles and Evangelists and martyr 
Saints. Friday is the feast day of ​St Matthew, the apostle and evangelist​ so look 
out for red when you are at Mass! 

Monday 24 September - Friday 28 September 
Thursday 27 September is the Feast Day of St 
Vincent de Paul. He died on this day in 1660 
aged 79 years after a life of compassion, humility 
and generosity.  
He devoted his life to serving the poor. In 1833, Frederic Ozanam started the 
Society of St Vincent de Paul, which still exists today and has conferences 
(groups) thorughout the world, including many of the parishes in the Christchurch 
Diocese. Today the ​Society of St Vincent de Paul​ operates charity shops, and 
coordinates distribution of food and funds to those in need. 
 

 
Important Dates - Term 3 2018 
20 September Year 7 - 8 Lions Speech Competition 

26 September St Joseph’s Got Talent - Final 

27 September Leadership Assembly 
 

https://catholicexchange.com/st-matthew-apostle-and-evangelist
https://www.svdp.org.nz/


 
COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 
SC Athletics Club 
The South Canterbury Athletics Club 
invites all new and returning athletes to 
their Opening Day on Saturday 13 
October 2018 from 1.00pm at the Trust 
Aoraki All Weather Track at Aorangi Park. 
 
Come along and ​Give it A Shot​ and see if athletics is for you, your brothers and 
sisters and friends. You will improve your basic skills of running, jumping, and 
throwing as well as competing if you want. 
 
Tell Mum and Dad you can come along for 3 free sessions before you decide if 
you want to join. 
 
Check out the website for more further information ​www.scathleticsclub.co.nz​ and 
like our Facebook page. 
 
Come along any Wednesday from 5.00pm or Saturday from 1.00pm after Opening 
Day to check it out. 
 
Phone Jan: 03 688-1960 or Jenny 03 614-7456 for more information. 
 
 

Mrs A’s Music School 
Students of all ages sing or play their way to something special - 

♬​  Students are taught by experienced musicians at school on Mondays or in 
our studio at ​22 College Rd Timaru  
 ​♬ ​ Individual or Group Lessons:    Drums, Singing; Piano; Guitar; Bass; 
Recorder; Ukulele, Violin  and Theory. 
♬  ​Contact:  Jannette Aldridge  ​027 686 4877 
Jannette@MrsAsMusicschool.co.nz  

 

http://www.scathleticsclub.co.nz/
https://maps.google.com/?q=22+College+Rd+Timaru&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:Jannette@MrsAsMusicschool.co.nz


 
Ranui Kindergarten - Open Day 
Ranui Free Kindergarten are having an Open Day every Friday for 
Term 3, from 10.00am to 12.00pm for children aged 2 to 5 years 
old. We have a new team and a great learning environment, so 
come along and enrol your children now. 
 

 
 




